





Ibrox Primary School and Nursery Class
46 Hinshelwood Drive

Glasgow

G51 2XP

Tel: 0141 427 0922

Email: <u>headteacher@ibrox-pri.glasgow.sch.uk</u>

30/05/24

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Ibrox Primary School and Nursery,

I hope you all had a lovely break last weekend. Now the second May holiday is out of the way, it can only mean one thing...the summer holidays are around the corner!

The month of June is jam packed with lots of exciting events. I have included a list of key dates for the month ahead.

Our Parent Council have been working hard to organise the Summer Fayre. It is on **Saturday 8th June from 12-3pm**. If you would like a table at the event, please contact the school office for more information. **Donations** would be appreciated for the **tombola**, **raffle and toy sale**. Please leave them at the school office.

As always, thank you for your continued support.

Fiona Young Head Teacher





### We are award finalists!

I am delighted and proud to share that the school is through to the final of not 1 but 2 awards! I am over the moon that the hard work of our school community has been recognised.

The Trades House Citizenship Awards final is on Monday 3rd June at 5pm. The 6 children who presented our work a few weeks ago. to get us to the final. will attend this event with Mrs McKay & Mrs Young.

We are also a finalist for a Glasgow International Education Award. The ceremony is on Monday 10th June at 10am. Ms Whitehead will attend this event along with 3



# Good News!

Mrs McLean had a baby boy, Oliver, on Sunday. He arrived a little earlier than expected but mummy and baby are doing great. We look forward to meeting him soon.

### **Supertreat Treat!**

Last year we spent £1367 on trips for our

Supertreaters. It was wonderful that the children could choose where they wanted to go however we sadly don't have the funds to do that this year.

We do plan to organise a "surprise" Supertreat event at the school which will still be lots of fun and allow the children's hard work and effort to be rewarded. It will take place on the afternoon of Monday 10th June.

#### **Jackets**

A reminder to everyone that the children go out to play at breaktime and lunchtime most days so they should bring a jacket each day. We try to get the children out as much as possible, unless it is torrential rain or there is a weather warning. The weather has been a bit warmer lately but the rain never seems to be far away!

#### **Summer Trip to Ayr**

The date of the trip has been changed to <u>Friday 14th</u> <u>June.</u> An email has been sent out about this. The cost of the trip is £2 per child and £5 per adult. If you would like to request a seat you can complete an online form which will be available from 12 noon on 31st May.

We try to minimise the cost associated with the school day as much as possible however our funds are very low. The cost of the buses for the trip comes to £2080 which we cannot pay from the school fund.

### **End of Term Celebration**

## Monday 24th June 1.30pm

We are having this at Govan and Linthouse Parish church again this year. We would love it if you could come along and celebrate with us. It will also be a chance to say goodbye to our class of 2024 (P7s).

## **Groupcall Communication**

We are using email almost all the time now to communicate with families as it is free.

Groupcall does not seem to allow you to reply directly to emails so if you would like to reply to any emails sent out please use the email address below -

<u>headteacher@ibrox-pri.glasgow.sch.uk</u>

### Some dates for your diary...

\* Dates could be subject to change \*

4/6/24 Anti-Racist Conversations - City Chambers - 6 x JLT to attend

4/6/24 Govan Fair Cup at Ibrox Complex (all day)

5/6/24 Allotment Open Day

17/6/24 P7s to George Square for cycling event (pm)

| **8/6/24 Summer Fayre - 12-3pm** 

10/6/24 International Education Awards Final

**10/6/24 Supertreat Treat @ 1.30pm** 

11/6/24 P6s to Into University

13/6/24 P7 transition visit to Bellahouston

14/6/24 P7 Transition visit to Bellahouston

**14/6/24 P7 Leavers' Event - 6pm** 

| 17/6/24 Work Experience Students from Bella

17/6/24 Reports out this week

14/6/24 Summer Trip \* NOTE CHANGE OF DATE\*

21/6/24 Sports Day (pm) / Nursery Graduation

24/6/24 Celebrating Success Ceremony - Govan & Linthouse Parish Church (pm)

25/6/24 P7 Trip to The Quay for bowling & lunch 26/6/24 School closes at 1pm

### **SESSION 2024/2025**

12/8/24 School & nursery reopens for staff 14/8/24 School reopens for children

### **Health and Safety Update**

<u>Head lice</u> - we have been informed by parents that there have been a few cases lately. Please make sure you check your child's head regularly.

Crocs - in order to minimise slips and trips we advise these should not be worn to school.

<u>Parent / carers in playground -</u> a reminder again that parents/carers should not be in the playground before 9am and at 3pm unless there is a specific arrangement made with SLT or you have an urgent matter to discuss.

<u>Birthday cakes - while it is very kind of families to bring in birthday cake to share in school, we cannot accept them due to allergies as well as the time it takes to cut and distribute.</u>

<u>Parking</u> - the corner of Hinshelwood Place and Edmiston Drive has been particularly congested lately. There are regularly a number of cars parking in hazardous spots which make it difficult for children and adults to cross. It has also been challenging for the crossing patroller, particularly as he is currently working on his own. PLEASE CONSIDER WHERE YOU PARK...FOR THE SAFETY OF ALL.

As always, your cooperation and support is greatly appreciated.